
                                                                          
 

   
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

Monday 15th July 2019 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
As you know, the school was informed on Thursday afternoon last week that it would be 
inspected by Ofsted on Friday 12th July. Obviously during such an important and challenging 
process, the school must operate routinely in order to ensure that Inspectors can observe the 
usual teaching and learning through classroom observations in addition to gathering a wide 
range of other essential information. Plans for Friday were therefore postponed so that the 
inspection could take place and the information needed during the inspection could be 
gathered. As soon as the report has been validated and published, it will be made available to 
you. 
 
The planned transition session for the children currently on roll at St Joseph’s is now taking 
place in school this morning. As planned, pupils new to the school entering Reception class, 
will have a phased entry in September. The planned parent open session will now also take 
place early in September. The children’s end of year reports will be sent home this evening.  
 
Additionally, Miss Goodwin (Year 1), Mrs Jump (Year 2) and Miss Fiddler (Year 3) will be 
available to meet after school on Monday and Wednesday this week. They will be circulating 
on the playground, where the children are collected from so please do say hello and 
introduce yourselves. 
 
We are proud of and value our strong parental support and partnership which we recognise 
as a strength of our school. Given such short notice, I wanted to thank parents and carers for 
their understanding and considerable support on this occasion. 
 
Yours Sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Natalie Kelly 
Headteacher 
St Joseph’s School, A Catholic Voluntary Academy 
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